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INDUSTRIAL

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

PROMAC(R) 
MINE ACID CONTROL SYSTEMS

Patent Applied For

PROMAC 2000SB FLAKE

GUARANTEE: 
Sodium Dodecylbenzene Sulfonate:  88.0% 

Contains 19.96 kg active ingredient per 22.68 kg

DANGER

CORROSIVE TO EYES

REGISTRATION NO. 23950 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS:  22.68 kg

Manufactured by: 
MVTechnologies, Inc. (MVTI) 

2855 W. Market Street, Suite 214 
Akron, Ohio 44333-4034, USA

STATEMENT OF FIRST AID TREATMENT:

IF SWALLOWED:  Natural emetic.  If vomiting does not occur,
induce vomiting by sticking finger down throat or by giving Syrup
of Ipecac.  See a physician.

IF ON SKIN:  Remove contaminated clothing.  Wash the affected
area with soap and water.  Wash clothing before reuse.  If
irritation develops, see a physician.

IF IN EYES:  Immediately flush eyes with plenty of water for at
least 15 minutes.  See a physician immediately.

IF INHALED:  Remove from area to fresh air.  If respiratory
irritation develops, see a physician.

PRECAUTIONARY STATEMENTS  
HAZARDS TO HUMANS  
AND DOMESTIC ANIMALS

DANGER



Corrosive, causes eye damage and skin irritation.  Harmful or
fatal if absorbed through skin.  Harmful if swallowed.  Do not
get in eyes, on skin, or on clothing.  Wear goggles, face shield
and protective gloves when handling.  Wear a NIOSH/MSHA-approved
respirator if dusting occurs.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS:  Keep out of any body of water.  Do not
contaminate water by cleaning of equipment or disposal of wastes.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL:  Do not contaminate water, food or feed by
storage or disposal.  Open dumping is prohibited.  Do not reuse
empty containers.

STORAGE:  Because this product is moderately hygroscopic, it
should be stored in a cool, dry place.  Partly used bags should
be promptly sealed.  Sprinklered warehouse areas are recommended.

MATERIAL HANDLING:  Avoid handling methods that produce dusting
in order to eliminate potential explosion hazards.

SPILL OR LEAK:  If container is damaged, stop spills by patching
or otherwise repairing damage.

DISPOSAL:  Completely empty bags into application equipment. 
Dispose in regular trash.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offense
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

For control of bacteria causing mine acid formation on active
mine sites, mineral stockpiles and reclamation of disturbed
lands, apply product at a rate not to exceed 570 kg (or 25 bags)
with up to 32,500 L of water/hectare.  The exact dosage is
site-specific and will be determined by the on-site
MVTechnologies, Inc. authorized applicator.  Dosage and dilution
depend upon soil absorption, permeability, slope, chemistry,
etc., e.g., on compacted coal refuse with 2:1 slope and low
neutralization potential, the dosage is likely to be 375
kg/hectare diluted in 25,000 L of water.

Apply product to site using a hydroseeder or other spraying or
spreading equipment.  Do not apply if raining or rain is expected
within 24 hours.

Effluent from the site must be treated, if necessary, before
release so as not to exceed a concentration of 15 ug/L of active
ingredient (sodium dodecylbenzene sulfonate) in the receiving
waters.

Wash thoroughly after handling.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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